
Report No. 4 (April 2024) from Michael Kamara, Kontha Community School, Sierra Leone 

Since my return in January, construction work in Kontha is going on. The additional forth 

classroom has been completed with a zinc roof, ceiling work is done, all windows with 

ventilation tiles are installed and all walls are plastered. School furniture is built and assembled 

on site.  The four toilets have been built, plastered, bowls, doors and zinc roof installed. Even 

during Ramadan, work was ongoing, with the goal to have all school construction finished 

before the rainy season starts in May.  

 

           
 

Thanks to your donations over $3,355 by end of March, matched by $3,000 from a supporting 

donor, all funds to build the water well (Stage 2) have been raised. The manual well digging has 

reached the water level, and work to stabilize the well walls has started. For this, many bags of 

cement and iron rods have been purchased, and the whole community helps with bringing sand 

and water to the construction site. A metal water pump lifter is purchased and will soon be 

installed. 

Please find some videos on the WEBC Facebook page or on our website: 

https://www.westendbaptistweb.net/kontha-school.  

 

          
 

https://www.westendbaptistweb.net/kontha-school


         
   
In addition, plastic buckets and cups have been purchased, to be used in the school and wash 
rooms. To treat injuries, fever and malaria, medication has been obtained for the students at 
Kontha school. 
 

          
 

     
 
Thank you for all your prayers and support to make this community project a success.  

Best wishes to all,  

Michael 


